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Good Afternoon,

[ wanted to keep you up to date with the school situation with regards to containing the single
known case of Covid19 that was discovered two days ago, on Wednesday and the impact of that
case on school life.

The Health Department determined on Wednesday afternoon that 61 community members were in
close contact with the infected student. All 61 of them were asked to submit a Covid19 test and 59
of them have been asked to quarantine for two weeks. Family members of these students and

teachers must also quarantine for 14 days and not go to the school until the quarantine period is
over.

All of the test results have now come in and there are no other known Covid19 infections among
our school population. The Health Department praised the school’s Covid19 plan and its
response to the single case at school, based on the precautions we had taken that led to no one else
was infected.

As the number of cases in the Seoul area and throughout Korea continues to climb, with over 500
new cases and climbing for the last two days, the leadership team has decided to take a cautious
approach as to when we will re-open the school to students.

With the safety and good health of our SIS community of utmost importance, we will move to
distance learning for all students beginning on Monday and continuing through at least December
4t, This will give us time to reassess the situation and to make a decision about the remaining two
weeks of school until the winter break.

The SAT Test scheduled for December 5t will take place as long as there are no new positive cases.

It is absolutely imperative for parents to notify the school immediately if anyone in your family
has taken a Covid19 test, whether the result is positive or negative, as we must report all testing to
the Health Department. This can be done through email (nurse@siskorea.org) or by phone 031-
750-1317/031-750-1391.

Finally, for today, please follow the government guidelines with respect to wearing face masks,
quarantining and keeping distance from those not in your immediate household.
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